
BR16-0503
Approves an intergovernmental agreement with the 

Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) through 
6-30-21 to transfer $4,050,000 in federal funds for a new 
10 foot multi-use trail and two trail underpasses, with one 
under Colorado Boulevard and the other under Hampden 

Avenue, in Council District 4 (201628095).

BR16-0504
Approves an intergovernmental agreement with Cherry Hills 
Village and Arapahoe County for cost sharing with each party 
providing $450,000 for a total of $1,350,000.00 in match 
required for the new 10 foot multi-use trail and two trail 

underpasses, with one under Colorado Boulevard and the other 
under Hampden Avenue, in Council District 4 (201628996).



Federal Funding through the 
Denver Regional Council of Governments

• Pass-through funding from the US 
DOT through CDOT to DRCOG 

• Competitive process for all types of 
projects (roadway, bike-pedestrian, 
and transit)

• Denver competes with 54 other cities 
and counties for approximately and counties for approximately 
$200M distributed over 4 years

• During this last funding cycle (2016-
2021), Denver received $40M direct 
funding for 5 projects, including High 
Line Canal Trail Underpasses at 
Colorado Boulevard and Hampden 
Avenue

• Collaborated with two bordering 
jurisdictions totaling approximately 
$4.05M in federal funding plus $1.35M 
in municipal and county funding 



Hampden/Colorado Underpasses

• Denver, Cherry Hills Village and Arapahoe County 
shared project

• DRCOG TIP (Transportation Improvement Program) funding
• Schedule:

– Initiate Design/Environmental 2016– Initiate Design/Environmental 2016
– Initiate Right-of-Way (if necessary) 2017
– Initiate Construction 2018

• $5.4 million total project cost
– $4.05 million Federal
– $450,000 Denver
– $450,000 Arapahoe County
– $450,000 Cherry Hills Village



Feasibility Study



Purpose of 
Intergovernmental Agreements 

• Grants provide for design, right-of-way (if necessary), and 
construction 

• Approx. costs: $5.4M total project - $4.05M federal, $1.35 local (split 
between 3 jurisdictions with Denver contributing $450,000)

• Seeking approval for the IGA’s for receipt of $4.05M in federal funding 
and $900,000 in local match funding

• IGA is a grantor / revenue agreement to provide funding, with certain 
conditions and legal requirements, including committed local match 
funding

• Approval by Council of the IGA’s is required to set up the budget to 
receive the federal and local funding, and to encumber funding for the 
project to proceed

• Future approval of consultant services expenditure contracts and 
construction contracts for the actual project implementation 


